Friends of Carrollwood Cultural Center

Board Meeting

August18, 2020
Carrollwood Cultural Center
Meeting was held on Google Meet

Board Members Present: Bill DeMare, President, Neil Smith,Craig Nowicke,Alan PrestonTreasurer, Evelyn Bless,Secretary, Susan Baxter Gibson,Vice President,Sophia Denicolo
Board Members Absent:none
Staff Members Present: Paul Berg
Guests:none
---------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
Call to order, quorum present, at 12:05p.m. Bill DeMare, President.
Pledge of allegiance
Public comment:none
1. Adoption of Agenda: 
Motion:Susan Baxter Gibson
Second:Neil Smith
Motion passed:7-0
2. Consent Agenda approval:
Board Minutes: June (corrected)







July
Motion to approveboth minutes: Susan Baxter Gibson
Second:Evelyn Bless
Motion passed:  7-0.
3. Board Self-Assessment:  Evelyn Bless said that she has received 5 assessments and still needs to get one from Susan.  Sophia will fill out another form and email it to Evelyn and Paul even though as a new board membershe wasn’t required to do it. Evelyn said the assessment would be completed by the next board meeting so that it could be discussed.
4. Future board meetings:  BillDeMare asked the board if the 3rd Wednesday at 12:00 would work.  The board agreed. The Finance Committee will meet the 3rd Tuesday at noon, before the board meeting.
5. Executive Director’s Report: Bill DeMare asked about an item in Paul’s report and Paul said the reference to masks should be “marks”.  Temperatures are being taken for all except county employees who are tested in the AM.  It is not required for voters. A sanitation company is coming to the center today after the voting yesterday to clean the center. Paul discussed changes in ADA requirements; after 5 years with no changes, now there are some.  They require money but there is no timeline.  The first event at the center was the art reception last Friday.  Thirty people attended and followed all procedures.  One person was turned away for not following rules. Sunday is the first live event.  The county changed the allowed number for attendance from 50 to 40 and the event is a sellout.  The county is monitoring the center closely because of the activity.  Paul said that he has a lead on a grant for $10,000-$15,000.  Susan asked about the estate sale funds that were supposed to come to the center.  Paul said that they have already received the $5000.  
6. Finance Update:  Alan Preston reported that last month the center broke even.  By the end of the year the center will need a line of credit for $10,000 to $15,000.  Bill said that his assessment projects a $30,000 loss.  Therefore 2021 will begin the year with a $30,000 negative balance.  The $65.000 incentive payment the center received was a big help.  In real terms the center lost about $100,000 this year. Paul suggested that board members contact federal officials about needing another round of PPP.  Paul is working on another letter asking for donations.
7. New Business:none
8. Unfinished Business:   Evelyn Bless brought up the Development Committee, which has not met.  She requested that there not be a report or self- assessment this year.  The Board agreed.
9. Round Robin:  Susan Baxter Gibson asked about the tree auction held during the holidays. Paul responded that the center is looking into having an on-line virtual auction.  The themes for the trees will be more specific this year. He is working on the details. Craig Nowicke thanked everyone for their hard work and announced that May Jo Hahn sent a request to chorus member to donate hand sanitizer for teachers in the chorus.
Sophia Denicolo asked about the Saturday Market and the use of the park for events. Paul responded that the market is not being held anywhere, but that they are working on getting it. Bill DeMare, who is a board member for the park, said that the country is not taking any requests for events right now; everything is in a holding pattern. Paul said that holding outdoor events at the center following county guidelines which require one pt. of entry and exit is prohibitive for the center to undertake financially. Evelyn Bless, Neil Smith and Alan Preston thanked Paul for his hard work.

Paul stated that the center would be filming the Ladies of Motown event to release in several weeks.  

The cast is in-house. He thanked the board for their support and said that it made a big difference to the organization.
Bill DeMare asked Paul for a timetable for the 6-month budget. Paul said there would be three documents: 1st 6 months, 2nd 6 months and 1 year as a combined document.

Adjournment Time:12:50
Submitted by:
Linda Delapenha, Recording Secretary
